From: Nicky Scaife < NScaife@northampton.gov.uk>

Sent: 25 September 2019 16:58

To: Northampton Gateway < Northampton Gateway@planninginspectorate.gov.uk > **Subject:** RE: Northampton Gateway Rail Freight Interchange DCO (TR050006)

Dear Sir/Madam

I refer to the letter dated 12th September 2019 from the Secretary of State sent to Interested Parties inviting further comments in respect of the above project.

Northampton Borough Council wish to submit the following in response:

Northampton Borough Council are satisfied with the assessment methodology and approach used to draw to the conclusions contained in Appendix 9.11 and have no comments to make regarding the answer put forward to Question 1 by the applicant.

The Council has no comment to make in respect of Question 2.

Yours faithfully

Nicky Scaife | Development Management Team Leader 01604 837692

Planning Services | Northampton Borough Council | The Guildhall, St. Giles Sq, Northampton, NN1 1DE | 0300 330 7000

Customer Feedback

We would like your feedback to help us maintain and continually improve the standard of services we provide. As a customer of the **Regeneration**, **Enterprise and Planning Directorate** it would help us if you could take a moment to complete the online *survey* about your experience.

Any personal information you do provide to us will be held on a computer database. Your personal information will only be used by, and on behalf of, Northampton Borough Council in improving the service we provide to our customers.

If the hyperlink above does not work then please copy and paste this address into your internet browser: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/RepSatisfaction